2

English Newsletter, No. 805, 15th March, 2017
Kibbutz Yizreel

Translated by Arnie, edited and typed by Rahel

Excerpts from “B’Yizreel” No. 1785
At the memorial service for Yossi Piekarski, who passed away a year ago, Rahel spoke:

"Yos, I miss you.  I miss you every day.  I miss your sense of humour, which was evident until the end.  I miss your interest in everything that is happening in the world, and, of course in Israel and on the kibbutz.  I miss our togetherness.

I remember – when I was thinking what I was going to say today, I realized that our memories are what make us different and unique.

We were married for 55 years, and for 10 years before that we were in Habonim, as chanichim, as madrichim and then in 1958 we went on Machon; we overlapped for six months, and on Shabbatot visited my grandparents in Sfat, aunts, uncles and cousins.

We married (after summer camp of course) and arrived at Yizreel on the 30th October, 1963, for lunch in The Hut.  I remember that I wore a gray skirt and a red blouse.

You firmly believed in the kibbutz ideal, and the rules and regulations that we live by.  It took me several years of gentle persuasion to get you to the stage of using one lira of outside money.

Then the birth of our first child.  You were so excited and emotional (I was exhausted) that when you got the phone call and someone asked, "Nu, boy or a girl?" You replied that you forgot to ask.  You had definite ideas and opinions.  We had to name the baby before leaving the hospital – I said Orli – you replied Airport; I said Keren – you said Kayemet.  Well, you couldn't argue with the Tenach, so we took Meirav home that day.  And the birth of our sons, Eyal and Oran completed our family.
You were involved in the various industries set up before Maytronics and you would have been so proud to see the new building at Dalton.

You were interested in everything – design, new ideas, architecture; when we were in Portugal with Helen and Ack we took a train on a day trip to Bilboa to see Gehry's museum.  

You were a family man.  You missed your parents, brother and three sisters, all living in Melbourne and the generations growing up there, and on our various trips to Australia you loved talking to everyone and were so interested in what everyone was doing.

You were so proud of our kids, and grandkids – Yali, Alma, Daniella, Elya, Ariel and little Nuri.  You won't see them growing up, developing their personalities and interests in life.  I am so sad about that.

The more I remember, the more I regret that you won't be around to amass more memories of our life together, and our lives with our children and grandchildren.

Yos, I miss you.  But iife goes on and I have my memories and I am surrounded by our family and friends." 

Condonences to Dani Solow and family, on the passing away of her brother, Yossi Amano.

The Hut:  (from Noga Shapira)
This wooden hut, renovated some time ago, is now used for a variety of events – private, group, cultural activities, education, the Music School, meetings, Maytronics, rehearsals and many, many more.
Bookings via Hedva in the Mazkirut Technical office; the key from Noga.

Golden Age Trip:

… wildflowers and nature on Tuesday, 21st March guided by Tal Raz.  Note the date!

Mazkirut Meeting:  (23rd February, 2017)

· As a result of Eitan Morag leaving (as Mazkir), future plans were discussed.
· The break-in on 27th February to the Accounting Department and the Mazkirut: apparently five people took part, trained professionals.  They used a ladder to enter the office, a safe was thrown out the window and money stolen.  The ACM downstairs was broken into and the money taken.  It seems that this gang has been breaking and entering into various settlements in our area. If anything suspicious is seen, contact Alon Reuven or Kobi Levi at any time of the day or night.
Mazkirut Meeting:  (3rd March, 2017)

· Decided to invite Zivit Nanakashvili to a General Meeting.

· The suggestion of opening a primary school class on Yizreel will be discussed at the Education Council and future Mazkirut meetings.

General Meeting:  (6th March, 2017)

· Zivit Nanakashvili was informed that if she does not return to work within 21 days and continues working for an extended period, the situation will be discussed further.
· A ballot vote will be held re bonus for chaverim;

1. Equal amounts for all chaverim.

2. 70% equal amounts, 30% according to seniority.

3. 50% equal amount, 50% seniority.

4. 30% equal amounts, 70% seniority.

5. 30% equal amounts, 70% seniority.
6. 100% according to seniority.

General Meeting to be held on 13th March:

1. Avi Levi – vote for acceptance for chaverut.
2. An additional amount for widows/widowers, if the ballot vote accepts this decision.

Neomi's Coffee Shop:

Now open Sundays to Thursdays, 11.00 – 18.00, Fridays 9.30 – 14.00

This has been Neomi's dream for many years, a place on the kibbutz where chaverim, guests and visitors could meet in a pleasant and intimate place for a good cup of coffee.

We all wish this venture a success.  
Barry Feldman converted this old wooden hut to what it is today.  A visit is recommended!

Special thanks to Irit Mor, Kobi, Smadar, Ofri, Hila, Michael, Yossi B., Sigal, Oded and chaverim from Maytronics.

Energy:  (from Jeremy)

Energy costs until the summer months -  July, August.

Sunday – Thursday:

High:  06.00 – 20.00






Medium: 20.00 – 22.00






Remaining hours:  low

Shabbat Eve
:


High: 06.00 – 20.00





Remaining hours: low

Shabbat and Festivals:

High:  17.00 – 21.00






Remaining hours:  low

Cost per kilowatt – without VAT

High

0.379


Medium
0.324

Low

0.264

Reminders:

· Shabbat clocks for hot water: check times for low cost.
· Hot water is regulated by electricity until the end of April; water will be gradually heated by solar energy until the end of April.
· May – only solar energy for water heating.  If necessary more hot water can be used by switching on the button for half an hour.

· Don't forget to clean air conditioner filters before summer.

Music School:  (from Stas)

March:

15th:

Concertino no. 7

19th:

A Chaichovsky evening

22nd:  

"The Family on Stage"

23rd – 26th
A return visit from the Moscow Music School – combined concerts

April:

1st:

Teachers's concert

Pesach vacation:  4 – 17th April

27th:

Concertino No. 8

Ballot Vote:

Yifat Assaf was voted on for an additional period as head of he Absorption Committee.

Tamir Blass, Yitzchak Peleg, Arnon Matalon and Idan Zelas were voted in for the Yizreel Concern Directorate.

Rugby:

Finals of  2017 Championship, played at Wingate on 11th March:

Yizreel/Gilboa  19 v. Tel Aviv A.S.A  11

Mazal tov!

Enviramental Committee:  (from Ela, 2nd March, 2017)

· A survey to be undertaken regarding separating garbage (e.g. plastic, glass, plant cuttings, electronic items etc.)
· Empty pesticide containers.
· Treatment of sewage and drainage.

· We are to join those making a concerted effort to control the use of plastic bags.

1. Charge for plastic bags.
2. Provide material bags for all shoppers.
3. Charge for extra material bags.

4. Subsidize carts for shoppers.

Correction:

A chaver/a is needed to assist Zohar in the robot Service Department, during the summer months.  Contact Nofar.

Yom HaChaver:
30th March, 2017

Transport:  (from Navot and Assi)

· Tzeela and Assi are helping to deal with charging for usage of vehicles; please contact them for information, questions, problems etc.
· Thanks to chaverim who, when a returning a vehicle, leave notes of problems discovered.  Please report any repair needed!
· Note: When using a vehicle for which other passengers should be charged, acceptance through your computer.

· Please note the gas meter, so that money can be saved by using gas instead of petrol.

Gilboa March, No. 51, 24th and 25th March, 2017.

Purim:  The Theme – U.S.A.


    The Date – 17th March, 2017
We remember…..

in the month of Shvat, we remember….

Mina Firsk


Chas Broadhurst's mother


15.1.05

Haya Weiss

Neomi Amit's mother



16.1.89

Woolf Fink


Bernie's father



 
 1.2.99

Joan Ware


Marianne Arad's mother

 
21.1.95

Carmela Nachbar
Chana Lewis' mother



13.2.88

Ezra Shaked

Anat Freiman's father



22.2.04
English is Fun   -   with Rahel
Subject:  THOUGHTS
I threw a boomerang a few years ago.  

I now live in constant fear.

You don't need a parachute to go skydiving.  

You need a parachute to go skydiving twice.

What do you get when you cross the Atlantic with the Titanic?

About half way.

A man in New York gets stabbed every 52 seconds.

Poor bastard!!

I, for one, like Roman numerals.
Why does a chicken coop have two doors?

Because if it had four doors it would be a chicken sedan.

Why do scuba divers always fall backwards out of the boat?
If they fell forwards they would still be in the boat.

I broke my finger last week.  On the other hand, I'm okay.

You're not completely useless.

You can always serve as a bad example.

Which came first, the chicken or the egg?

Neither, the rooster did.

What's the difference between a well-dressed man on a bicycle and a poorly-dressed man on a unicycle?  Attire.
You can never lose a homing pigeon.

If your homing pigeon doesn't come back, what you've lost is a pigeon.

I have a step ladder, because my real ladder left when I was a kid.

What's ET short for?  Because he's got little legs.









………………more next week
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